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Ten members at the meeting were Maria, Anne, Ann, Ben, Dave, Emmet, 
Kirby, Pat, Bob F, and Gerry Germain.  
 
We had a nice meal of cordon bleu sandwiches, mixed green salad (of 
course), French Fries and pecan pie (the first Monday of the week dessert, a 
week late). 
 
Ann chose the song “We of Kiwanis” because, she said, we haven’t sung that 
song for a long time.  Boy, was she right!  After singing the first two lines we 
realized that we had forgotten the tune.  Ann stopped the singing (with some 
arm waving effort) and asked Ben to lead us in a second attempt.  With Ben’s 
singing leadership we made it through the song.  Ann said our second song 
would be to recognize Valentine’s Day this week.  So the song, of course, 
was Stodola Pumpa.  A suggestion is that you give that special person a 
pumpa for Valentine’s Day. 
 
Doug’s Boys Life joke of the week has been replaced by Anne’s Uber driver 
story of the week.  This week she told us how she gave out some personal 
information, despite being warned to never do that.  The result was that 
someone scammed her driver account and she lost $68.  
 
Anne also had a happy dollar to tell about her nephew who has been teaching 
for two years in China.  He was able to leave after being quarantined in his 
apartment because of the coronavirus.  Anne and her Uber vehicle met him at 
the airport. 

 



 

Our program was an interesting slide show and narration about her life by our 
newest member, Dr. Kirby Crowley.  Kirby had pictures of her high school 
years at Ashwaubenon where she participated in volleyball and softball and 
was an exchange student for a month in Germany.  During her college years 
at Ohio State University she studied abroad in the UK.  Her final schooling 
was at the Marquette Dental School where she graduated as a dentist in 
2019.  Kirby’s pictures included extensive traveling with family and friends to 
many places in the United States.  We now know some of the interesting 
things in Kirby’s life as she starts her dental career.  Your presentation was 
well done Kirby! 
 
Anne has scheduled a variety of events and programs during the remainder of 
February and March: 
 
February 17---an evening meeting at the Black & Tan with the Southwest 
High School Key Club to recognize the 25th anniversary of the formation of 
that club.  Social time at 5:30 and dinner at 6:00 pm.  No Kiwanis meeting at 
noon on this day. 
 
February 24---John Gillespie, a founder of Rawhide, will be our speaker. 
John has been at our club several times in past years and always presents an 
interesting program. 
 
March 2---a child life specialist from Bellin Hospital will tell us about her work. 
 
March 9---a program about the Fox River cleanup. 
 
March 16---a speaker from the Green Bay Water Department who will tell us 
about the quality of our water. 
 
March 23---a presentation about the Exceptional Equestrian program for 
mental therapy. 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 

March 30---our annual Walter Awards program for middle school students, 
with an evening dinner at the Black & Tan.  Social at 5:30 and dinner at 6:00 
pm.  No Kiwanis meeting at noon on this day. 
 
Anne Van Ess has done a great job of arranging for all of these programs. 
Thank you, Anne. 
  
 
By Bob Fahres 
 
 

PLEASE SEE SPECIAL INVITATION BELOW REGARDING OUR  
KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT’S VISIT 

 
 
 
 

 




